
 

   

 

From: Jonathan Walling 
To: 
Cc: Gopal, Vivek; Smith, Serena; OCE 
Subject: Request for Regulatory Relief Necessary to Respond to Novel Coronavirus (COVID-19)- Phillips 66 Sweeny 
Date: Friday, March 27, 2020 10:22:46 AM 
Attachments: 07 Sweeny Refinery COVID Enforcement Discretion Request - LDAR.pdf 

Good morning, Mr. Bryant: 

Your request for enforcement discretion relating to LDAR monitoring at Phillips 66 Company, Sweeny 
Refinery, as prescribed by 40 CFR subparts and 30 TAC 115, is approved with the following 
qualifications: 

Enforcement discretion is limited to the Texas Commission on Environmental Quality. It does 
not limit EPA’s ability to enforce federal regulations; and 
This enforcement discretion will be in effect until May 31, 2020. The required activities should 
be completed as soon as practicable, as conditions allow, before this date. Should an 
extension beyond this be needed, please re-submit your request. 

Regulated entities must maintain records adequate to document activities related to any 
noncompliance under enforcement discretion, including details of the regulated entity’s best efforts 
to comply. 

Regards, 

Jonathan Walling, Area Director 
Coastal & East Texas Area 
Texas Commission on Environmental Quality 

From: Bryant, Nekilea T < 
Sent: Thursday, March 26, 2020 5:35 PM 
To: OCE <OCE@tceq.texas.gov>; Ramiro Garcia <ramiro.garcia@tceq.texas.gov> 
Cc: Gopal, Vivek <  Smith, Serena < 
Subject: Request for Regulatory Relief Necessary to Respond to Novel Coronavirus (COVID-19) 

Mr.  Garcia, 

Please find attached the Phillips 66 Sweeny Refinery COVID Enforcement Discretion Request letter 
for your consideration. 

Thank you for your time! 

Nekilea T. Bryant 
Sr. Environmental Engineer 
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